


Bus routes axed: ‘We can see
Bury, but we can’t get there’
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“This will have an impact and is a
detrimental step. It seems short-
sighted to just stop the buses,” added
Mr Poulter.

Peter Langdon, Rougham Parish
Council chairman, said there were
‘no alternatives’ if a service was not
reinstated.

“We will be completely cut off,” he
said.

For Rougham resident Linda
Barnard, the news was an unwelcome
shock when she arrived home
following four-and-a-half months in
hospital and rehabilitation battling
guillain barre syndrome.

The mume-of-three is unable to
drive as a result of her illness and is
worried her 16-year-old daughter

“This decision leaves
the village without any
public transport.
“This will have an
impactanditisa
detrimental step.”

Michael Poulter
Hessett Parish Council

Amber will be unable travel to West
Suffolk College, in Bury, when she
starts a course next month.

“We are so close to Bury we can see
it, but we can’t get there,” said Linda.

“I have no idea how Amber will get
to college if the buses stop. She would
have to walk to Thurston to catch a
bus, but that is miles away and there

are no footpaths. I'm sure it’s not just

~ Amber who is affected by this.

“At least there is hope for
Rougham now, but what about the
other villages? 1 don’t think the
council had the faintest idea of the
impact this would have on people.”

Sara Mildmay-White, West Suffolk
district councillor for Rougham,
described the decision to stop the
routes as a ‘real blow’ and criticised
the lack of warning. :

Bill Hiron, director at bus operator
Galloway Travel Group, said: “We are
naturally disappointed, but Suffolk’s
cabinet decision to cut its public
transport budget is well-known and
these routes were on the ‘hit list’ due
to their high subsidy cost per
passenger journey.” : 2

Suffolk County Council confirmed
it was working to put a new bus route

for the Rougham area out to tender.

“Galloways served early notice on
the contract and despite discussions
with the operator and other parties,
it has not been possible to continue
these routes,” said a Suffolk County
Council spokesman

“We are working with parish
councils to develop alternative
funding options for a sustainable bus
service at the Stowmarket end of the
route.

“Additionally, there  are
Connecting Communities options
available in this area which may be
more suitable for some users.”

Connecting Communities is
transport provided by the county
council to help people without access
to a regular bus service.
® Do the cuts affect you? Email
news@buryfreepress.co.uk



